

East Worlington Parish Hall Newsletter



Edition No 19 www.eastworlingtonparishhall.btck.co.uk October 2015

Parish Hall Improvement and Conversion Project Update 4

Building Work Starts on Monday 12th October

- Work will start on the internal conservation and improvement of East Worlington Parish Hall on Monday 12 October.
- There will be different phases of work and different activities, which will affect access to and use of the Hall and have an impact on car parking arrangements.
- In total the project will be running in different phases through to early 2016.
- The next phase of the project is to remove the old wooden floor and to replace it with an insulated solid floor and install underfloor heating pipework.
- Week beginning Monday 12th October local community volunteers will work on the Hall, lifting and removing the floorboards and stage structure.
- Week beginning Monday 19th October the building contractor, R.J. Slee will start work
 preparing the floor levels and installing a damp-proof membrane, insulation and concrete
 subfloor. The plumber, Bob Short, will lay underfloor heating pipe work and this will be
 covered by floor screed.
- The concrete and floor screed will take several weeks to dry and we are anticipating being able to reuse the Hall in early December.
- The floor's final finish will be a wooden floor but this will not be laid until all the roof works have been completed in early 2016.
- During the works a safety fence will be erected around the Hall door and isolate part of the car park for the contractors to use.
- This will result in offering less car parking space during this period of works.
- We are very conscious of safety and ask everyone to be very aware of the need to take care in parking and walking in the area while the works are being undertaken.
- The contractor has been asked to try to arrive before the main start of the school day and that deliveries avoid school start and finish times.
- Parking of cars should avoid blocking any access for the people working on the Hall project.

Parish Hall Improvement and Conversion Project

Volunteer Week 12th October to 16th October Here is the schedule for the week

- Friday 09th October late afternoon Richard Slee on site to erect safety fencing in corner of car park.
- Monday 9.30 Move all the equipment from the Hall to storage in Campie's barn (Ron (from 9.30) and Campie (from 10.30) will coordinate this as they know where and in which order the equipment is being stored.
- Monday 1.00pm All meet at the Hall and a talk through of the work plan. (For project plan purposes - On-site Supervisor Steve Baber and Project Manager Richard Boxall).
- Tuesday 9.30am onwards continue with work plan.
- Wednesday AMS (Asbestos Consultants on site) removal of materials.
- Thursday 9.30am onwards remove joists and dismantle stub walls.
- Friday only needed if we have to finish any preparation works.
- Saturday and Sunday Heritage Group have access to record information for Heritage Project report.
- Monday 19th October Richard Slee takes over the building for start of contractor works.





Key details:

For bookings please contact: Lorna Manton

Tel: 01884 860657

Email: bookings@ewph.uk

Please contact us to discuss your particular requirements

